The following is a letter written by Pat Houchin on behalf of SIP to memorialize Dr. Gunnar B Stickler’s life.

When I think of Dr Stickler, several stories come to mind.  I had the honor of introducing Dr Stickler at many of our annual conferences.  I would always say that “some people have sports figures or movie stars for their heroes.  I have a different priority and have the privilege of knowing one of my heroes.  Because of his acute observation skill, by which he discovered a syndrome that came to be known as Stickler syndrome, my daughter can see.  Her ophthalmologist was talked into a visual exam because of her diagnosis and found a giant tear and a detachment.  
So, my hero saved her eyesight, and I present my friend, Dr Stickler”.  He would then make a joke (with his dry sense of humor) that it was my fault that he became involved with so many people who know him and he has not met.  He would be referring to the name for SIP:  Stickler Involved People.  Some in the audience would laugh and others did not realize he was making a joke.  If he got no laughs, he would just shrug shoulders and look at me.

Another memory I have is that Dr Stickler would always move himself to the level of the child he was conferring with.  I would see surprise in parents’ eyes and joy in the child, knowing that a tall man was coming to their level.  He would take the time to have a conversation with each child at a conference, and would tolerate the pictures everyone wanted to take.  One parent related to me that Dr Sticker changed her son’s life.  At age 10, Jay was told to keep reading, to keep his brain active and to go to college, because Dr Stickler told him he would not be able to sustain a blue collar job.  At age 25, Jay remembers those words as he studies his way to being an accountant.

When we visited Dr and Mrs. Stickler at their Lake City home, he took my teens out on the Mississippi River and let them drive his small boat.  He pointed out many “river facts” to them and they are still impressed with the information he knew about his river.  He gave them barge timetables (from his head), and currents and water temperatures.  He also showed them the big boat and talked about many river experiences.  At dinner, he told us about his family and the ice boat races.  I thought about that, seeing his Facebook photo.

Dr Stickler made three of my “bucket wishes” come true, long before I even had a bucket.  He asked me, in 1998, what visions or wishes I had for Stickler Involved People.  I wished for a Stickler Clinic, a college scholarship for persons with Stickler syndrome, and for a medical journal article that has interviewed a massive number of persons so there are realistic percentages to pass on to new parents.  
He worked with Dr Ruth Liberfarb and got the Stickler Clinic started at Mass Gen.  Dr and Mrs. Stickler donated funds for SIP to start the Gunnar B Stickler Scholarship fund.  Then, he arranged personnel to help set up a questionnaire.  (He called it a QUEX), which the Stickler Syndrome Support Group (UK) and Stickler Involved People (USA) mailed out to participants.  Dr Stickler then arranged for Mayo Clinic med students to digest the returns and he published a journal article with Wendy Hughes and me.   At least weekly, I refer a newly diagnosed family to this article.  It reassures parents that there is life after the diagnosis. 
Pat Houchin

Stickler Involved People (SIP) Co-founder
Posted 11/16/2010
